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May 5, 2008 
Council Agenda cont'd. 
 

 Recommendation:  THAT the report from the Director of Administrative 
Services dated April 21, 2008 entitled "Optional Changes to Election 
Procedures Bylaw", be received; 
AND THAT the issue of Optional Changes to the Election Procedures 
including increasing the required number of nominator, website 
publishing of nomination documents and campaign financing disclosure, 
mail ballot voting and special voting opportunities be referred to the 
Citizen's Advisory Committee for input and recommendations; 

 AND FURTHER THAT the Committee's Assignment Terms of Reference 
for consideration of Optional Changes to the Election Procedures 
attached to the Director of Administrative Services report dated April 21, 
2008 entitled "Optional Changes to Election Procedures Bylaw", be 
approved. 

 
c) Fire Chief – UBCM West Nile Virus Risk Reduction Funding – Pages 12 to 17 

Consideration of an application to the Province for a West Nile Virus (WNV) Reduction Initiative 
through the UBCM.  

 
Recommendation:  THAT Council authorize the Regional District of Nanaimo to 
make an application on behalf of the City of Parksville to obtain funding available 
from the Province for a West Nile Virus Reduction Initiative through the UBCM; 
AND THAT Council authorize the Regional District of Nanaimo to administer any 
acquired funds to plan for and reduce the risk of West Nile Virus in the City of 
Parksville. 
 

d) Director of Finance – 2008 Municipal Property Tax Rates – Pages 18 to 21 
In order for Finance to issue the 2008 tax notices, the new tax rates for 2008 need to be 
approved by Council. In the 2008-2012 Financial Plan, Council has approved a 5% tax increase 
for 2008, so the new tax rates have been calculated with a 5% increase.  The assessed values 
for the residential class increased by just over 10% for 2008, so the tax rate actually has to fall 
slightly, otherwise there would be a 10% increase in taxes.  When the other levels of 
governments taxes are added in, the total tax increase for the average assessed home 
($313,000) is only 2.5% or $56.  The municipal share of that $56 increase is about $50. 
 
Recommendation:  THAT the report from the Director of Finance dated April 28, 
2008 entitled “2008 Municipal Property Tax Rates” be received for information; 
AND THAT “Tax Rates Bylaw, 2008 No. 1445” be advanced for reading 
consideration by Council. 

 
e) Director of Administrative Services – Fireworks Bylaw Amendment - Follow Up – 

Pages 22 to 23 
This report is a follow up to the one submitted to Council on April 5, proposing amendments to 
the fireworks bylaw that would permit the storage of consumer fireworks for wholesale 
purposes, as recommended by the Citizens Advisory Committee. 

 
Recommendation:  THAT the report dated April 29, 2008 from the Director of 
Administrative Services entitled "Fireworks Bylaw Amendment – Follow Up" be 
received for information; 
AND THAT "Fireworks Bylaw, 2007, No. 1427.1" be advanced for reading 
consideration. 

 










































